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Next Meeting  
AUG 2024 

 
Club meetings are held on the sec-
ond Monday of each month.  

Next meeting 

Our regular monthly meeting will 
be tomorrow evening, Aug 12th at 
7:00 PM in the Litchfield Fire Dept 
Community room  

 

 

The Bullsheet is published by the 
Southern New Hampshire Radio 
Control Club (SNHRCC), Inc, a non-
profit Academy of Model Aero-
nautics (AMA) Chartered Club 
#408, for the promotion of build-
ing and flying Radio Controlled 
(RC) model aircraft. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings Folks! 

 

I hope you are all enjoying summer. 

 

At our next August 12th meeting, we will discuss the 

2024 Wagner Fun Fly. The Concord Skyhawks have 

volunteered to host it for us until we get our site back. 

 

We will also be happy to field any questions about the 

battle with the town and can give anybody who would 

like to help some things to do. 

 

Please bring any aircraft you have been flying this 

summer for show and tell and let’s have a nice meeting 

catching up and talking aircraft! 

 

See you Monday! 

 

Cody 
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President 
Cody Wojcik 
Salem, NH  
603.479.3799 
 
Vice President 
Mark Auclair 
Windham, NH  
 
Secretary 
John Hayes 
Litchfield, NH  
603.345-5604 
 
Treasurer 
Ed van der Veen 
Hudson, NH  
 
Webmaster 
Ed van der Veen 
Hudson, NH  
 
Safety Officer 
Brian Nadeau 
 
Newsletter 
Virgil Hernandez 
Londonderry, NH 
603.484-0316 
Virgil.hernandez.vh1@gmail.com 

 
Flight Instructors 
John Hayes  
603.345.5604 
 

 

Southern NH Radio Control Club Meeting Minutes 
Litchfield Fire Community Room 
 
Reposting Notes from June 10th, 2024 
 
Officers in attendance: Cody, Mark, Ed, and John 
Secretaries and Treasurer’s reports were read and accepted. 
 
Cody provided an update on the Hudson situation. An amended 
version of the 2019 agreement will be presented by Cody to the 
Selectmen for a 1-year period. Driving on the road as proposed 
will be only as far as the original road, walking in from there 
to fly will be proposed. 
 
The agreement will be on the June 11th Board of Selectmen’s 
agenda. The town has selected an engineering firm to do the 
testing and evaluation. 
 
Mark would like to make sure that there have been multi-year 
reports and sign-off for the landfill. 
 
A question about contacting an attorney was raised, also a 
question was asked about any help the AMA could provide. 
 
Brian asked if the AMA could help with legal fees, Joe men-
tioned Go Fund Me as a possible source of money to cover 
costs. Per last month’s meeting no PR firm are talking to us yet. 
 
June 11th is the BOS meeting. There was more discussion. 
 
Brian suggested a RTK with regards to Kearsarge and Malizia’s 
lawyer comment. 
 
Brian suggested Hudson residents contact the selectmen and 
urge them to support the club. 
 
Finally, there was some fun discussion about flying at Derry 
and a possible Darrell Wagner fun Fly to be held at Concord. 
 
John Hays 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 

Club Officers 
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Message from The NH Flying Tigers Derry NH 
  
NH Flying Tigers has extended free passes to any Hudson club member who has 
not joined the club to participate until the 2024 season ends.  
 
1) Any SNHRCC member that joins NHFT in 2024 will receive a 50% reduction in 

dues.  
2) 2) NHFT will accept new members by majority vote at club meetings as appli-

cations are received.  
3) Members from SNHRRCC can visit our field at any time and will be notified 

when gates are open.  
4) Non-members do not have access to the field with our gate combination, and 

must be present with a member of NHFT.  
5) Non NHFT members do not have voting rights at meetings but welcome to 

attend and ask questions.  
  
Paul Pazolt, President, NH Flying Tigers  
 
NFT Flying Field is at 1 B Street in Derry, NH  

SNHRCC Member Bill Renault enjoying some 
great  flying on a Spectacular Day at NHFT Field.  
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https://trust.modelaircraft.org/ 
This is the Course/test site. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZklBwvy6gZc 
This video explains the TRUST Test REQUIREMENT. 

This is a requirement of the AMA and 
FAA, so please take the few minutes to 
take the course. The “test” is a set of 
slides explaining the knowledge base 
required, followed by a few “keep doing 
it until you get it right” questions that is 
the actual test. Its quite simple if you 
watch the slides. You will need to keep a 
copy of the certificate with you when 
flying. Once and done forever. 

No whining,  
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These are the required documents to fly at an AMA Chartered Field.  
For the FAA you technically only need your FAA Number where it can be seen on your aircraft 
in plain view (i.e. not inside).  I keep them in my radio box. 

REQUIRED  

FLIGHT  DOCUMENTS 

1. FAA Drone Registration Number/Card 
2. TRUST Certificate 
3. Current Club Card 
4. Current AMA 
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